
BRONLLYS COMMUNITY COUNCIL 
CYNGOR CWMUNEDED BRONLLYS 

A MEETING WAS HELD IN LLYSWEN HALL , LLYSWEN ON 
WEDNESDAY 13th NOVEMBER, 2024 

 
Present:  Cllr Mr. P. Evans    Cllr Mrs. L. Hughes 
   Cllr Mr.  C. Williams   Cllr Mr. H. Lewis 
   Cllr Mrs. E. Davies 
 
Apologies:  Cllr Mr. M. Bouette   Cllr Mr. E. Doughty 
 
In Attendance:  Cllr Tom Colbert 
 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
There were no declarations of interest expressed. 
 
MINUTES 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 9th October,  2024 were read, agreed and confirmed as a 
correct record.  This was proposed by Cllr Lewis and seconded by Cllr Hughes. 
 
MATTERS  ARISING 
 
556/2020 Field Opposite Bronllys Garage – As now reply in writing has been received the Clerk has 
asked Mr.  David Chadwick, MP for Brecon and Radnor to take this forward. 
 
633/2024 Welsh Water,  Llyswen – An update from Welsh Water has been received as follows. Welsh 
Water will be continuing the laying of the new pipe along the A479 in Llyswen Village between the 11th 
November and 22nd November, and then 6th – 20th December, with two way lights in place at certain 
sections. 
From the 6th January, 2025 – 24th January, 2025 they will be working further along the A479.  To protect 
the public and the safety of the workers there will be a road closure on the A479 with the section 
closed near Llyswen petrol station.  Access will still be in place for residents, emergency vehicles and 
refuse collection. 
 
624/2024 Cutting of Verges, Pontywal Lane – Cllr Evans reported that he is going to take photographs 
and send them in to Powys County Council. 
         Action By: Cllr Evans 
 
644/2024 Bus Shelter, Bronllys – It was agreed that this would continue to be monitored. 
 
646/2024 Junction Bridgend, Llyswen – Cllr Colbert reported that Highways have agreed to look at the 
junction by the Bridgend Inn.  However, they have stated there is no problem with the bridge. 
 
649/2024 Pontybat Junction – Cllr Colbert reported that he has written to the First Minister and the 
Transport Minister, however has had a reply saying that it does not meet the criteria at the moment 
for a roundabout and also due to budgetary constraints this is not a feasible project. 
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650/2024 Hedge, War Memorial, Llyswen – Cllr  Hughes reported that the hedge has now been cut. 
 
 
ACCOUNTS 
Unpaid Accounts (For Approval) 
Denise Abberley-williams (October 2024)   £220.00 
HMRC (September 2024)     £   50.00 
Powys County Council (Playground Inspection)   £    74.88 
Royal British Legion (Poppy Wreaths)    £    40.00 
Llyswen Garden Care – Hedge trimming and removal  £    80.00 
 
Bank Balance As Per Latest Statement 
Current Account      £7,113.55 
 
 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS 
 
A request had been received from the Bronllys Santa Group for a donation towards the sweets for the 
children in both Bronllys and Llyswen.  Cllr Lewis proposed and Cllr Hughes seconded that £100.00 be 
given. 
 
Cllr Colbert reported that he had met with Lynn Parry from Powys County Council regarding the recent 
flooding in Bronllys and that a report on this would be forthcoming. 
 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
 
The next meeting will be held in the Royston Hall, Bronllys on Wednesday 8th January, 2025 at 7.30 
p.m. 
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